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March 2011
The Newsletter of the Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild - P.O. Box 50 – Harvard, MA - 01451

March 22nd Program: Buttons to Collect and Use

Presenter: Marie Elwyn

Tip/Tool of the Month:  End Feed Shuttles by Laura Busky 

Join us as Marie Elwyn, President of the Shirley Button Club shares her passion for buttons with us.  Marie writes: “I grew up in northern NH and came across a little button that has stayed with me for years, traveling along with me. I started seriously collecting buttons 7 years ago after falling in love with a Leo Popper found at a yard sale in Lancaster in 2004. This button was the seed that grew into a lifelong hobby that will bring me to places I never knew existed, in history, art, opera, on and on it goes. I hope to share this world of fun and fashion with the weavers. I live in Shirley Massachusetts and started a new club here in 2008. We are part of a large group of buttonologists around the world.” 
Art Soup – volunteers needed

On Saturday March 26th an event called "ART SOUP" - a celebration of the big thaw, is being held in the old Harvard library, Harvard, MA from 12-3:00 pm, with set up at 11:00 am.  All types of the arts will be featured including music, dance and crafts. Exhibitors will be mostly local people who are teaching various classes as well as demonstrations.  NVWG is providing items for display in the room with the weaving exhibit (items for sale may be included).  Weavers, spinners and knitters are invited to demonstrate.  Contact Reba Maisel at The Fiber Loft (978-456-8669 or e-mail at yarn@TheFiberLoft.com ) if you would like to help set up, demonstrate or exhibit samples of your work.  Items for display may be dropped off at the Fiber Loft by Monday, March 7th – please let Penny Lacroix or Laura Busky at chair@nvwg.org  know if you will be providing display items.
Artist of the Month
Congratulations to Reba Maisel for being chosen February’s Artist of the Month by “For Art’s Sake”, a community association celebrating art in Harvard, MA.  http://www.forartssake-harvard.org/artist_directory/index.html
Guild Secretary Needed

The NVWG is looking for a secretary to take minutes at board meetings beginning in the fall.  Meetings are held at 6 pm before the monthly guild meeting (4th Tuesday of each month.   If interested please contact Laura Busky or Penny Lacroix at chair@nvwg.org .
2011-2012 Theme

The theme for programs next year will be “Around the World”.  If you have any suggestions for topics or speakers please email chair@nvwg.org .
December Program
Penny Lacroix led a fun hands-on meeting where we made cards using paper weaving.  The cards can be used as gift enclosures or note cards and everyone left with supplies to make more.  Everyone put their imagination to use in creating interesting patterns and had a lot of fun! 
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Guild Challenge 
Following the theme for the year of ‘Basic Fun', this year’s challenge will be to use hand dyed fiber in weaving.  The fiber may be dyed by the weaver or purchased, painted on the warp, or the woven piece may be hand dyed after weaving.  Items will be displayed at the Potluck Supper in June.  Use your imagination, and have fun!  NVWG will also sponsor a prize at NEWS this summer for a hand dyed woven item. 
NEWS
The New England Weavers Seminar will be held at Smith College in Northampton, MA on July 14-17.  The NVWG will have a table featuring containers - exhibiting items from our Guild Challenge from last year and any new items that fit in the category.  Registration for NEWS begins on March 15 and ends on June 1.   Gallery/fashion show submissions need to be dropped off at The Fiber Loft by closing on Friday May 27 for pre-jurying.  Any items dropped off must include an entry form and a check made out to NVWG as per the instructions found online at http://newenglandweaversseminar.com/ .  Entry forms may be downloaded from this website or obtained at a guild meeting.
EVENTS:
The Fiber Loft - Tea with Ruth Buchman, weaver

Sunday, March 20 from 1 to 3 p.m.    No Charge 

Ruth, a master weaver from Hill Institute, will be here to share some of her inspirations as well as completed projects. Ruth's weaving has received recognition in multiple settings: Best of Show at the 2007 NEWS gallery show, for a doubleweave scarf; juried into the 2010 Small Expressions show at Convergence, for a wall piece with discontinuous warp and weft; and featured in a 2009 article in Handwoven magazine, for a wool scarf with differential shrinkage on a spaced warp. Awarded a master weaver certificate in 2005 from the Hill Institute, she likes playing with a range of techniques, fibers and colors.  For more information:  http://www.thefiberloft.com/
Textiles of Bhutan - Cameron Taylor Brown

Saturday, April 2 at 5 p.m. at the Old Library on Harvard Common

Experience a recent "trekking and textiles" adventure that took Cameron to the remote Himalayan kingdom of Bhutan, where traditional textile arts are integral to daily life. View images of this beautiful country, the people and their intricate woven and pieced textiles. Discuss the significance of textiles and crafts in Bhutanese culture, examine a selection of fabrics collected along the journey and see how they were made.
Society of Arts and Crafts – Current Exhibition
The loom: on around & through       February 11 - April 16
At its most basic, a loom is a machine that structures fibers into a system of warps and wefts in order to produce cloth. While it has existed for thousands of years its form and uses has been advanced and adapted incrementally by cultures throughout the ages. This exhibition will examine how a select group of contemporary artists are engaging with and challenging the loom. Some of these artists work on the loom in the traditional manner, fully absorbed by the contemplative Zen-like process, while others incorporate 21st century technologies and materials as they work around and through the loom.  For more information:  http://www.societyofcrafts.org
 
February - May 1 - AMERICAN TEXTILE HISTORY MUSEUM PRESENTS TAPESTRIES FROM AROUND THE WORLD (LOWELL, MA) – 
The American Textile History Museum welcomes the work of tapestry artists from around the world in an exciting new special exhibition, American Tapestry Biennial 8.  The juried exhibition, featuring 64 tapestries created by 54 artists from 12 countries, is a true reflection of the breadth of contemporary tapestry weaving. It runs through May 1.  For more information: http://www.athm.org/
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Suzanne Pretty, Divided Landscape

First Prize Winner
Programs 2010-2011 
    
April 26
Wefting Techniques, including Temples, Getting Clean Selvedges, and Dealing with Tension Problems 

Presenters:  A panel of guild members including Arlette Stawasz. 

Tip/Tool of the Month:  A Substitute Temple by Dorothy Solbrig

  
May 24
Pricing and Selling Your Work
Presenter:  Kristin Kelley

Kristin has been a fiber artist/weaver for the past eight years, and has been selling her work to the public since 2006. She took a circuitous route to weaving - she is an MIT-educated
former attorney and currently a stay-at-home-mom to two wonderful children (a six year old daughter and a three year old son).  She sells her work through Etsy, from her studio at the Western Avenue Studios in Lowell, and at a variety of juried shows in the New England area.  She also teaches classes at guilds and will be an instructor at NEWS 2011.
Tip/Tool of the Month:  Working with Linen by Arlette Stawasz

  
June 28           
Potluck
The annual potluck will be held at the home of Carolyn Gordon in Fitchburg.  More details will follow.
Guild Meetings    The Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month during the school year with a combined meeting for November/December.  Meetings are held at The Fiber Loft at 9 Massachusetts Avenue (Route 111), Harvard, MA.   Refreshments, shopping and the access to the guild library start at 7 pm and the meeting starts at 7:30.
	
	


